2019 北京市第一五九中学高一(上)期中

英 语

		<i>,</i> , , ,		11.			
	班	姓名 学号	_ 得分	o j-gaokao			
	考 1. 本试卷共 10 页, 共七道大生 2. 除特别说明外, 试卷答案 须 3. 选择题用 2B 铅笔在答题 为	一律填涂在答题卡或书写	在答题纸上。	3			
I.	听力理解(共三节,满分 20 分)						
	第一节(共4小题;每小题1.5分,满分	6分)					
听问	听下面四段对话,每段对话后有一道小题 两遍。	题,从题中所给的 A、B、	C三个选项中选出	最佳选项,每段对话你将			
	1. What color tie will the man probably buy	7?					
	A. Blue.	B. Red.	C	. Green.			
	2. Where will the woman work?						
	A. Germany.	B. Italy.	C	. Canada.			
	3. What's the girl going to do during the weekend?						
	A. See a movie.	B. Take a walk.	C	. Prepare for a test.			
	4. What's the man doing?						
	A. Explaining reasons.	B. Making an introduction	on. C	. Giving advice.			
	第二节(共6小题;每小题1.5分,满分	>9分)		aokac			
听	听下面三段对话,每段对话后有两道小局 两遍。	题,从题中所给的 A、B、	C三个选项中选出	最佳选项,每段对话你将			
	听第5段材料,回答5至6题。		THE THE				
	5. How many nights a week does the man work at the restaurant?						
	A. Two nights.	B. Three nights.	C	. Four nights.			
	6. What will the man use the money for?						
	A. Books.	B. Dishes.	C	. Tables			
	听第6段材料,回答第7至8题。 7. What will the man do?						
	7. What will the man do?						
	A. Take care of Sally.						
	B. Ask for some help.						
	C. Go to a performance.						
	8. What's the possible relationship between the speakers?						
	A. Teacher and parent.	B. Husband and wife.	C	. Doctor and patient.			
	听第7段材料,回答第9至第10小题。						

1/9

官方微信公众号: bj-gaokao咨询热线: 010-5751 5980官方网站: www.gaokzx.com微信客服: gaokzx2018



< /11/10/21 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	J	www.gkaozx.com
9. How often does the man play	basketball?	
A. Every day.	B. Every two days.	C. Every three days.

10. What sport did the woman use to take part in?

A. Table tennis.

B. Basketball

C. Swimming

第三节(共5小题;每小题1分,满分5分)

听下面一段独白,根据题目要求在相应的横线上写下第 11 题至第 15 题的关键信息。每空仅填写一词。本段独白你将听两遍。请将此题答案写答题纸上。

* Send out $\underline{11}$ invitations with a $\underline{12}$ of the Harbour Grand Hotel

* Buy $\begin{cases} 10 \text{ pounds of candy} \\ 10 \text{ pounds of chocolate} \\ \underline{13} \text{ and drinks} \end{cases}$ * Order99 $\underline{14}$ * Get things ready before $\underline{15}$

Ⅱ.语法填空(共10小题;每小题1分,共10分)

阅读下列短文,根据内容填空。在未给提示词的空白处仅填写 1 个适当的单词,在给出提示词的空白处用括号内所给词的正确形式填空。答案写在答题纸上。

A

I went to a bookstore on New Year's Day. The place was very crowded.I ___ 16___ (buy) an English-Chinese dictionary. The price of the dictionary was 155 yuan. I took it happily home.But when I was home, I found a mistake. I got the wrong change, which was an extra 10 yuan. I went back to the store immediately and gave the money back to the salesgirl. She was ___17___ (deep) moved and praised me for my ___ 18___ (honest).I went home with a light heart. What a good day!"I was proud of myself.

В

Sugar was a beautiful cat. Three years ago she wandered onto the Woods' farm in California and Mrs. Woods began feeding her. Later the couple___ 19___ (move) to a new farm in Oklahoma. They gave Sugar to a neighbor___ 20___ would take good care of her, because they knew she wouldn't like riding in cars for days. However, Sugar walked ___ 21___ deserts(荒漠) and mountains and traveled more than 1500 miles to the Woods' new farm! Mr. and Mrs. Woods could hardly believe their eyes. No one knows how Sugar found her way to Oklahoma.

C

In Bolivia,there is the Salt Palace Hotel. The area around the hotel has only two small____22___(lake) and two salt deserts. In the early 1990s. a man ____23___ (name) Juan Quesada built the hotel. He cut big blocks of salt from the desert and used the blocks(積)___24___(build) it. Everything in the hotel is made out of salt: the walls,the roof, the tables,the chairs and the beds. The sun heats the walls and roof during the day, So the rooms stay warm at night, though it's cold outside in the desert. A sign on the hotel's wall___25___(tell) guests, "Please don't lick(添) the walls."

Ⅲ.完形填空(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,掌握其大意,从各题A、B、C、D四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳答案。

Coming up soon was my frist performance in front of an audience.

I tried as hard as I could to remain ____ 26____, but my heart was racing. I stared(盯着看) down at my sweat-covered and 27 hands.

I looked up again at the audience, realizing that these were real people. They were not just my mum and dad. who_____ 28____say, "Good job!" even if I messed up the entire piece.

What if I had the wrong music? What if I played the wrong notes?

2/9

官方微信公众号: bj-gaokao咨询热线: 010-5751 5980官方网站: www.gaokzx.com微信客服: gaokzx2018

北京高考在线 www.gkaozx.com

As it turned out, I was never able to answer these questions because the spotlight was____ 29___for me. I grasped my hands tightly together, drying off the sweat.

Slowly I walked to the piano in the____ 30___of the room. It contained 88 demanding keys, which were waiting impatiently to be played. I swallowed the golfball-sized lump(隆起) in my throat and sat down.___ 31___,I opened the music. Next, I rested my still shaking hands on the keys.

As my fingers played across the keys, I was becoming more ___ 32___ of my preparation for this moment. But the memory of my year of training came flooding back. I knew that I had ___ 33___ this piece so many times that I could play it backwards if___ 34___

____ 35___ at one point I accidentally (偶然) played two keys instead of the intended one, I continued to move my fingers automatically (自动的).

My eyes burned holes into the page in front of me. There was no____36___that 1 was going to lose my concentration (关注). To keep this to myself, I learned__ 37__and focused carefully on the music.

When I came to the end of the page, a warning ___ 38 ___ inside my head: DON'T MAKE A MISTAKE WHEN YOU TURN THE PAGE!

Needless to say, I obeyed myself with all my heart and mind. And, ___ 39___of my "page-turning" skill I finished the ___ 40___of the piece without making a single mistake.

After the final note died away, a celebration went into action inside my head. I had finished. I had mastered the impossible.

IV.阅读理解(共三节,满分45分)

第一节阅读下面短文,从各题 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出最佳答案。(共 16 小题;每小题 2 分,满分32 分。)

Α

I can still remember the first day when I met my best friend. She had just moved into the neighborhood and her grandmother brought her down to meet me. I hid behind my mother and she hid behind her grandmother, scared to look at each other.

Soon, we lost the shyness and started playing with each other, bike riding to each other's house and having sleepovers. In 7th grade she was going through family problems. However, every summer we would always sit at each other's house and watch movies on TV and talk

about all the boys we liked.

It was last year when I noticed the problem. She suffered from clinical depression(抑郁症), and had to go to a hospital during the day. I was very sorry for her at first. But with the late night calls, and meeting each other halfway up the street at midnight, we still stayed in touch. I wanted to be there for her since her new best friend left her, and I knew I still cared about her like a sister.

Yesterday she came to me and said this. "I never knew what a best friend was until you were the only person that would stop me from cutting myself; the only person that ever made me feel better about myself and my problems. You didn't know this but I was trying to kill myself that very night you called me and I was crying. I owe you so much, and you didn't even know you were helping me."

We both cried. And I guess a kind of lesson from my life so far is to never give up your friends. Even if they aren't as cool as others, or people think they are crazy, they need someone there. If you leave them, you will only be very sorry. So if friends need you, and you care for them, you should be always there for them.

- 41. Why did the two girls hide behind their family members when they first met?
 - A. Because they were playing a game.
 - B. Because they didn't like each other.
 - C. Because they quarreled before.

3/9

3/



- D. Because they were both shy.
- 42. What would have happened to her friend if the author had not cared about her?
 - A. She would have lost her new best friend.
 - B. She would have killed herself that night.
 - C. She would have run away from her family.
 - D. She would have stayed in hospital for a long time.
- 43. What lesson does the author learn from the story?
 - A. Always care for your friends.
 - B. Don't care about others' opinions.
 - C. Never owe your friends too much.
 - D. Try to be as cool as others.

В

Museums have changed. They are no longer places that one "should" go but now they are places to enjoy.

At a science museum in Canada, you can feel your hair stand on end as harmless electricity passes through your body. At the Children's Museum in New York, you can play an African drum. There are no "Do Not Touch" signs in some other museums in the USA.

More and more museum directors have realized that people learn best when they can become part of what they are seeing. In many science museums, the visitors are encouraged to touch, listen, operate and experiment so as to discover scientific rules for themselves.

The purpose is not only to provide fun, but also help people feel at home in the world of science. If people don't understand science, they will be afraid of it; and if they are afraid of science, they will not make the best of it.

One cause of all these changes is the increase in wealth and spare time. Another cause is the growing number of young people in the population. Many of them are college students or college graduates. They see things in a new and different way. They want art that they can take part in. The same is true of science and history.

The old museums have been changing and the government is encouraging the building of new and modern museums. In the United States and Canada, there are more than 6,000 museums, almost twice as many as there were 25 years ago.

- 44. The directors of the museums have realized .
 - A. the importance of scientific rules
 - B. people learn best when they look at something
 - C. visitors prefer to learn from museums
 - D. the museum needs changes
- 45. The growing population of young people caused the changes in museums because
 - A. many of them hope to take part
 - B. many of them have a new way of thinking
 - C. many of them are better educated
 - D. All of the above.
- 46. How many museums or so were there in the United States and Canada 25 years ago?

A.3,500.

4/9

官方微信公众号: bj-gaokao 咨询热线: 010-5751 5980



B.2.000.

C.3,000.

D.6,000.

- 47. Which of the following is NOT true according to the passage?
 - A. People learn best in modern museums only in the US.
 - B. People are encouraged to take part in what they are seeing in modern museums.
 - C. People are enjoying themselves fully in modern museums.
 - D. People will understand science better by trying to discover the scientific rules themselves.

C

Country Life

Struggling in the big city, many people can not enioy the country life. And that's a great pity, because country life is very enjoyable.

"If a stranger would form a correct opinion of the England character, he must go forth into the country." said Washington Irving in *The sketch Book*. Irving put clearly that country life is an important part of England. And the same is true of other countries. Well, country life is simple but comfortable, a kind of life loved deeply by most people.

Country life is good! Just imagine you're living in the country now. Every morning you get up early to enjoy the beautiful scenery around you. The sun shines all the time! Birds are singing in the trees; cows are whispering to each other; butterflies are dancing happily in the flowers; flowers are waving hands and trees are murmuring(低语) to the wind. Wow! How beautiful!

At night, when the field falls asleep quietly, your body and your soul bathe in the moonlight. Isn't it wonderful? And it's romantic for lovers to walk sweetly on the country paths with stars twinkling high in the dark sky!

Country life gives us a kind of enjoyment. Living in the country, you get the chance to plant your own flowers in the garden. In addition, you can take a deep breath of the fresh air. That's really good relaxation!

Country life can give us a chance to go fishing swimming, playing with kids... Oh! Everything is perfect!

Those who have paid a visit to rural (田园的) areas know that people there are friendly, joyous and helpful. The friendship is so pure and sincere that making finds with them helps us get rid of the pressure and stress.

Love for country life is born natural, just like women's love for flowers. Country life is so enjoyable and impressive that you may lose yourself in it. And that's exactly what God expects!

- 48. Washington Irving's statement shows that____.
 - A. country life is an important part of England
 - B. city life is an important part of England
 - C. both country life and city life are very important
 - D. neither country life nor city life are important
- 49. Which of the following county life cannot offer?
 - A. Romantic life for lovers.
 - B. Beautiful scenery.
 - C. Fresh air and starry nights.
 - D. some sports.

5/9

官方微信公众号: bj-gaokao 咨询热线: 010-5751 5980 官方网站: www.gaokzx.com 微信客服: gaokzx2018



- 50. The underlined word "butterflies" in Paragraph 3 refers to____.
 - A. a kind of birds
 - B. a kind of animals
 - C. a kind of insects (昆虫)
 - D. a kind of dancers
- 51. The author thinks that ...
 - A. women love flowers because flowers come from the countryside.
 - B. people from the countryside are friendly and helpful.
 - C. country life is only important in England.
 - D. it is stressful to make friends with the people from countryside.

D

People who smoke could lose around one third of their daily memory, researchers say.

A study by a team at Northumbria University showed that smokers lost more of their memory when compared to non-smokers.

And the research also found that those who kicked the habit saw their ability to recollect information restored to almost the same level as non-smokers.

The study involved more than seventy 18-to-25-year-olds and included a tour of the university's campus. Those who took part were asked to recall small detail, such as a list of songs played at a campus concert and tasks completed at various points — known as real world memory test. Smokers performed badly, remembering just 59 percent of tasks. But those who had given up smoking remembered 74 percent and those who had never smoked recalled 81 percent of tasks.

Dr. Tom Heffernan, who leads Northumbria University's Collaboration for Drug and Alcohol Research Group, said the findings would be useful in anti-smoking campaigns. He said, "Given that there are up to 10 million smokers in the UK and as many as 45 million in the United States, it's important to understand the effects smoking has on everyday cognitive (认知 的) function-of which prospective memory is an excellent example."

"This is the first time that a study has set out to examine whether giving up smoking has an <u>impact</u> on memory. We already know that giving up smoking has huge health benefits for the body, but this study also shows how stopping smoking can have knock-on benefits for cognitive functions too."

The research will now investigate the effects of passive smoking on memory, while Dr. Heffernan and Dr. Terence O'Neil will look into the effects of third-hand smoking — toxins left curtains and furniture.

- 52. What's the main idea of the passage?
 - A. Smoking does harm to health.
 - B. Smokers take a tour to the University's campus.
 - C. Smoking can affect one's memory.
 - D. Smokers are compared to non-smokers.
- 53. How did those who took part in the study perform when asked to recall small details?
 - A. Smokers did the worst among the participants.
 - B. Non-smokers could recall about half of them.

官方微信公众号:bj-gaokao

- C. Smokers could recall nothing at al.
- D. Those who gave up smoking did best.

6/9

咨询热线: 010-5751 5980



- 54. According to Dr. Tom Heffernan, the findings____
 - A. would be really a surprise to the public
 - B. would contribute to fighting against smoking
 - C. would be used in real world memory test
 - D. would be nothing new to the researchers
- 55. What does the underlined word "impact" most probably mean?
 - A. order
 - B. occasion
 - C. expression
 - D. effect
- 56. What will Dr. Heffernan and Dr Terence O'Neil do?
 - A. Investigate the effects of third-hand smoking.
 - B. Do research on how smoking affect passive smokers.
 - C. Find ways to persuade people to quit smoking.
 - D. Study whether giving up smoking affects memory.

请将以下部分试题的答案写在答题纸上。

第二节 课文填空(共5小题:每小题1分,满分5分)

忠实原文, 一空一词。请在答题纸上相应位置工整作答。

Senior secondary school is a new start. Studying is definitely a big part of my life. I tend to set a 1 for every subject at the beginning of each term. My aim is to do well in every subject this term. Biology is my 2 subject, and my target is to 3 myself for my degree in biology at university. I am always attentive in all classes and think 4, so that I can have more free time to do other things that I'm interested 1 after school.

第三节(共4小题:每小题2分,满分8分)

阅读下面的短文和问题,根据短文内容,完成对该问题的回答。答语要书写工整,字迹清楚,结构正确,<u>不多于8</u>个单词。

Just like in school, there are lessons you will learn in Latin dance. These lessons are not only about the dance itself. It's also important to learn about manners(礼节) to get along well with other dancers.

What are some of the manners you should know about in Latin dance?

1. Sit out if the dance floor is overcrowded.

There are times when there are too many people on the dance floor. When the dance floor is overcrowded, people can run into each other, causing people to get angry. If you are polite, you will sit out in order to give way to other dancers. This way, they can perform with enjoyment.

2. Do not get in the way of other dancers.

There may be times when you need to share one dance floor. The best way to do it is to start in a place not too close to the other dancers. When you see that they need to move into your space, allow them some more space to complete their performance. Once they are finished, you

will have the space to yourself and the people next to you will make space for you.

官方微信公众号:bj-gaokao

3. The dance floor is for dancing.

7/9

咨询热线: 010-5751 5980



In the dance hall, do not use the dance floor to talk to your friends, discuss, or disagree about something. Dance floors are not sitting areas where you can do just anything. You will bother other dancers on the dance floor.

4. Avoid stopping other dancers.

You might need to step onto the dance floor while other dancers are performing. If you need to do this, walk around the dancers to avoid stopping them. This is one way of showing respect to your friends. You would not want them to stop you if you were the one dancing, so do not do it to them.

If all dancers would take these Latin dance manners to heart, then people would get along better on the dance floor.

- 1. What should you do if there are too many dancers on the dance floor?
- 2. What should you do when other dancers move into your space on the dance floor?
- 3. What should you do to avoid sopping other dancers when dancing on the same dance floor?
- 4. What is the passage mainly about?

V.选词填空(共10小题;每小题2分,满分20分)

请用方框中词语的适当形式完成下列句子,每词只用一次。

	adapt to	due to	various	apply for	formal					
	decide	convenience	come up with	suffer from	deal with					
1. Last weekend, our community the idea to make better use of used materials.										
2. The club offers a of games to the local teenagers.										
3. If youtoothache, the first thing you need to do is to see a doctor.										
4. Mr. Lewis is kind and humorous. The atmosphere he creates at class is										
5. I am writing tothe post of volunteer for the Olympic Winter Games.										

- 7. Choosing your future university is an extremely important_____
- 8. After moving to a new city, I began to the fresh lifestyle here.
- 9. Nowadays, it is_____for the customers to pay by scanning the QR code(二维码).

6. It's important for teenagers to learn to _____problems during daily communication.

10. _____my hard work of the whole term, I achieved a high score in my final examination.

VI.完成句子(共5小题:每小题3分,满分15分)

- 1. 我和我的家人期待下个月能看到你。(look forward to ...)
- 2. 如果你阅读这本小说,你会被她对生活的热爱所鼓舞。(be inspired by...)
- 3. 我妈妈一直都是第一个关注天气预报的人。(the first ...)
- 4. 几年间,学生们已经从老师那里学到了一些有用的技能。(over the years)
- 5. 初中毕业以后,我们觉得和家长沟通起来很困难。(find...+adj.)

VII. 书面表达 (满分 15 分)

假设你是红星中学高一学生李明,你的加拿大笔友 Chris 在给你的邮件中提到他最近刚刚升入高中,感到一切都很陌生,心理压力很大。希望得到你的帮助。请你给他回信,内容包括:

- 1. 安慰对方:表示愿意提供帮助;
- 2. 就如何减压给出相应的建议并说明理由;

8/9

官方微信公众号: bj-gaokao 咨询热线: 010-5751 5980 官方网站: www.gaokzx.com 微信客服: gaokzx2018

北京高考在线 www.gkaozx.com

3. 希望他尽快融入新环境。

注意:词数不少于60。

Dear Chris,

Yours, Li Ming

为 bj-gaokao

ANNE Di- 9a o kao

官方微信公众号: bj-gaokao 官方网站: www.gaokzx.com 咨询热线: 010-5751 5980

微信客服:gaokzx2018